
PUBLIC NOTICE 

REVIEW OF ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 

For 

Improvements to Silver Flag Training Area at Tyndall AFB, Florida 
 

The 325th Fighter Wing, Tyndall Air Force Base (AFB), has prepared a draft Finding of 

No Significant Impact (FONSI) and supporting draft Environmental Assessment (EA) for 

proposed improvements to the Silver Flag Training Area at Tyndall AFB.  The 

improvements are needed because the facilities, roads, and grounds at Silver Flag do not 

adequately meet all the requirements of the current training program.  The draft FONSI 

and EA have been prepared in accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act of 

1968.  Copies of the draft FONSI and EA are available for review beginning January 13, 

2013 at the Bay County Public Library, 898 West 11th Street, Panama City, FL 32401, at 

the Tyndall AFB Library, Building 916, 640 Suwannee Road, Tyndall AFB, FL 32403, 

(850) 283-4287, and on the Tyndall AFB public website, http://www.tyndall.af.mil.  The 

comment period will be 30 days and will end on February 12, 2013.  Comments should 

be provided in writing to Mr. Jose Cintron, 325 CES/CEANC, 119 Alabama Avenue, 

Tyndall AFB, FL, 32403, (850) 283-4341.  

 

PRIVACY ADVISORY NOTICE 

Public comments on this draft final EA are requested pursuant to NEPA, 42 United States 

Code 4321, et seq., and Presidential Executive Orders 11988 and 11990.  All written 

comments received during the comment period will be made available to the public and 

considered during the final EA preparation.  Providing private address information with 

your comment is voluntary and such personal information will be kept confidential unless 

release is required by law.  However, address information will be used to compile the 

project mailing list and failure to provide it will result in your name not being included on 

the mailing list. 

 


